1776 K STREET NW

Jennifer Hindin

WASHINGTON, DC 20006
PHONE  202.719.7000 February 14’ 2007 202.719.4975
FAX 202.719.7049 jhindin@wileyrein.com

7925 JONES BRANCH DRIVE
MCLEAN, VA 22102 Ms. Marlene Dortch

PHONE 703.905.2800 Secretary

FAX 703.905.2820 Federal Communications Commission
445 12th Street, S.W.

www.wileyrein.com Washington, DC 20554

Re:  Request for Additional Time to File Response
Call Sign: E060300; File No. SES-LIC-20060804-01311
Call Sign: E960131; File No. SES-MOD-20060907-01680

Dear Ms. Dortch:

Iridium Satellite LLC (“Iridium”), by its attorneys and pursuant to Section 1.46 of
the rules of the Federal Communications Commission (“FCC™),' requests additional
time to respond to the International Bureau s January 18, 2007 inquiry with respect
to the above-referenced apphcatlons This additional time is required due to
international meetings conflicts and the unavailability of Iridium personnel and
contractors with information necessary to provide a complete response. Specifically,
Iridium requests until March 9, 2007 to file a response and requests that the
International Bureau not dismiss this application pursuant to 47 C.F.R. §25.112(c)
during this period.

As required by Section 1.46, Iridium has notified the responsible International
Bureau staff orally and by email that this request is being filed today. Please
contact the undersigned with any questions.

Respectfully,/

Jennifer D. Hindin

Colleen King

cc (via email): Robert Nelson

o Karl Kensinger
Scott Kotler

! 47 C.F.R. § 1.46.

2 Letter from Scott A. Kotler, Chief, Systems Analysis Branch, Satellite Division,

International Bureau, FCC to Olga Madruga-Forti, [ridium Satellite LLC (dated Jan. 18, 2007).




